SPITAL SURGERY PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP
MEETING MINUTES - THURSDAY 8th February 2018
AT CHARLOTTE HOUSE STARTING AT 6.30PM
ATTENDEES
Steve Evans (Chairman), Tricia Harrison (Vice-Chair), Emma Hadwin (Practice Manager),  Paul Crowther, Gill Lacy, Lawrence Lacy, Dylys Stevenson, Ann Evans, Jackie Brereton, Naamat Little
APOLOGIES

Marion Lesage, Maggi Harland, George Rennie, Mary Jordan, Pat Cooper, Lucy Ferguson
PRESENTATION
Dan Phillips who is a Stoke Ambassador for the Stroke Association gave a very informative talk, and outlined the services offered by the Stroke Association.  Dan stressed the importance of knowing your blood pressure numbers and maintaining a healthy lifestyle.  He went on to say that the largest cause of adult disability is the loss of functions caused by strokes.
MATTERS ARISING FROM LAST MEETING
There were no matters arising as the last meeting had been the Christmas ‘get together’ which had been enjoyed by all who attended.  Steve thanked people for their buffet contributions.
GENERAL PRACTICE UPDATE 
Phlebotomy Service – Emma told us that following the practice survey, the majority of patients had opted for an in-house service.  In the event there are now new guidelines from the CCG about the operation of blood testing.   Spital surgery will have 1 or 2 morning sessions; the number of sessions has yet to be decided and will be delivered by the Community Trust.  All other sessions will be carried out at Hubs across the area.  This will be for a trial period of 12 months starting in June.  Also, when a surgery based service was costed, it proved to be prohibitive. 

Grant Applications – There is no news about either of the 2 grants applied for.  Paul is going to follow up the grant application made by the PPG for funding. Emma will try and find out what is happening to the grant that she had applied for towards the cost of the surgery chairs. N.B. The following day Emma was informed that the surgery application for a grant for fixed seating has now be approved.
Wi-Fi – It is now fully operational in the surgery.
Dr Thompson’s Clinics – These continue to be successful with other practices being keen to start their own clinics.

Missed Appointments – This continues to be a problem for the surgery, especially for Nurse appointments, with patients either not bothering to cancel, or cancelling 10 minutes or so before their appointment time.

Urgent Care – There is to be a massive overhaul of urgent care in the next 2 years.  The main theme is about working together throughout the area, in an effort to reduce and avoid hospital admissions.

Newsletter – There will be an Easter edition which will feature an interview with Dr. Francis who is retiring at the end of March.  Paul conducted this interview and will produce the newsletter for which we thank him.

Flu Jabs – Autumn 2018 – Emma is now in the process of ordering stocks for this year’s flu jabs.  She told us that there is now a new vaccine available for the over 65s who naturally have a lower immunity.
Charlotte House Room bookings – There was some confusion this evening about room bookings.  The room we had booked was being used for training.  There is a new Training Manager in post and this appears to have led to the confusion.  As there were so many apologies for the April meeting the date has been changed from the 12th April to the 19th April.  Emma will contact Charlotte House and change the room booking and confirm the bookings for the rest of the year.
A.O.B.

Beyond the Call of Duty – We were told that an ‘off duty’ member of staff helped a member of our group with a medical issue, contacting the surgery on his behalf and arranging tests that he required urgently.
Walking – The next walk is on 19th February from the surgery at 10.00am and walking to Claremont Farm, stopping for a drink if wanted, and returning to Spital Cross Roads.

Community Connectors – This is an initiative operated by Public Health England in selected areas.  Unfortunately Spital is not in this scheme, but they do have a ‘Connector’ based at the Orchard Surgery in Bromborough and Steve and Tricia are having a meeting with this service on 14th February.  The service is about bringing the community together, and one of their services is a weekly walk which we are hoping we might be able to join.

Cataract Service at St. Caths – a member of the group has recently had an operation for the removal of a cataract and said how efficient and effective (for him) this service was. 

DATE OF NEXT MEETING Our next  meeting - This is scheduled to be held on Thursday 19th April  – Charlotte House in the Training Room at 6.30 pm. Please note the change of date.  An email a week before the meeting will be sent out with an agenda, asking for any other ideas or points you may wish to add. Steve will contact the Community Pharmacy, Cheshire & Wirral and ask if they can give a presentation about the NHS Medicines Supply Crisis at the April meeting.
If any members have any queries or comments about these minutes, please feel free to contact us by E-mailing Steve on stephenevans03@hotmail.co.uk  
